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2012 Chairman’s Report

The club had a poor year financially, making a cash operating loss of £2,856 despite raising income by over £7,400, a 16% increase on last year.  This was due mainly to high expenditure on the ground and the nets. The overall loss after depreciation was £7237, obviously this can’t continue. 
Income was higher at £51,496 mainly due to the increasing colts section and the winter nets programme. Lettings and match fees helped and our expenditure increased by £16,363 to £54,351, which has resulted in the loss.  Some of this is colts related, ie. winter nets cost, but most of our costs increased as everything has gone up - ground, wages, light and heat and the rent of the 4th team ground.  We are addressing these issues and at the time of writing we have £15k in the Bank.
The cricket went just about ok.  All teams retained Premier League status.  The 1st XI finished 8th in the League by one point, however, we need to strengthen this team. Tom Cullen came top of the batting averages at almost 40, scoring 476 runs, Talha and Tom Percival contributed as well but generally our batting was weak. Mucki Bhatt got 43 wickets at 16 each and the Captain 25 at 22.  Our bowling is acceptable.  The 2nd team also came 8th but 20 points clear of relegation.  Great start but fell away badly, something which has got to be addressed next season.  The loss of “Dunny” who has moved to Sussex will be a big hole to fill, in more ways than one!  The 3rd XI had a reasonable season under Anil Patel, they fought hard, played some youngsters, had 3 good wins, but had 4 games abandoned - the highest in the league.  Finished 8th, but 27 points above the relegation zone.
The highlight of  2012 would be the growing strength of our colts section with over 230 now.  The advent of winter nets and a packed ground in summer (Monday and Friday nights) all of which helped the bar take, after the wet summer.  My big thanks go to Stephanie, Vernon, Navin, Simon Stock, and Tommy.  There are others who make all this happen, which is very important for the foundation of the club.
We had the Annual Dinner in April 2012 and the Ladies night in November at the Grimsdyke GC, both of which were a great success, but we do need to run more events, particularly in the summer.
My thanks also go to all of the committee who worked so hard again last year to run the club - Fazly, Stearie, the Reingolds, Simon, Paul Byrne, Bally, Mike Stear, Anil, Ashley and Hardy without whom the Club couldn’t function.
Finally, on behalf of myself and the committee we would also like to thank the Fraser family for the fantastic new garden created beside the club as a memorial to Don.
RAN Chiese

Club Chairman 
15th Jan 2013
